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Welcome! 
 
 
Spring has FINALLY come to Crawford County!  We recently 
celebrated our county's 197th birthday with a few guest 
speakers at our March meeting.  We have another special guest 
coming up for an event in May.  Details will be provided 
within this newsletter.  Finally, a quick correction from last 
issue is needed.  I mentioned the CCHGS has been around for 
over 30 years.  While technically correct, I meant to type 40!   
 
Enjoy the newsletter! 
 
  -bP 
 
Contact: 
William Piper 
P.O. Box 472 
English, IN 47118   email: billgpiper@hotmail.com 
 

Cover taken from the overhead bridge in Taswell, IN. 
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The 2015 Establishment Day Ceremony 
 

This year is the 197th birthday of Crawford County.  To mark the county's birthday, the 
CCHGS held a celebration featuring four guest speakers.  They were Dan Crecelius, Jim 
Kaiser, Roberta Toby and Sharon Wilson.  Dan 
Crecelius, a County Commissioner and Vice-
President of the Crawford County Veterans 
Association, spoke about the status and upcoming 
construction of the Veterans Memorial.  Jim Kaiser, 
former President of the CCHGS, talked about the 
history of the county's agricultural organizations.  
These organizations included Crawford County 
Purdue Cooperative Extension Services (CES), the 4-
H, Farm Bureau, FFA, etc...  Jim also spoke about the 
history of the CCHGS, with it's modern roots starting in 1974 and onto the present day, 
highlighting significant milestones.  Roberta was next and she gave a condensed history 
of the state and county.  Her speech was included in a pamphlet she handed out that was 
accompanied with some pictures as well.  The last speaker was Sharon Wilson of the 

Crawford County Tourism Bureau.  Sharon 
spoke of the upcoming State Bicentennial 
celebrations next year especially the torch relay 
which starts in Harrison County and heads into 
Crawford.  Volunteers will be needed to relay 
the torch through the county which will go into 
Leavenworth, up to Marengo then west through 
English, Taswell and finally south on SR 37 into 
Perry county.  More information on that event 
as we get closer!   -bP 
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Some History of Indiana and Crawford County 
 
by Roberta Toby  (this article was provided at the Establishment Day celebration in a pamphlet handed out 
to patrons) 
 
These are some items taken from the book “Historical and Biographical Atlas of Knox 
County, Indiana.”  Some items are in the section called, “Combined Atlases of Knox 
County, Indiana 1880-1903.”  These titles are in the same book.  The book was compiled 
through the sponsorship of the Vincennes Historical and Antiquarian Society, Vincennes, 
Indiana. 
 
Indiana was the first state formed in the Northwest Territory.  This vast region from 
which five states; Indiana, Illinois, Ohio, Michigan and Wisconsin were formed, was 
explored by the French as early as 1665, and this became the Territory of the French. 
 
By the Treaty of Paris, in 1763, the Northwest Territory was ceded to Great Britain, 
which held it until the close of the Revolution, in 1781.  At that time the Territory was 
claimed by Virginia, but other states disputed her claims to a part of the region.  Finally 
the question was settled by ordinances of 1787.  Virginia relinquished her claim, and the 
Northwest Territory became the first Eminent Domain of the National Government.  
Consequently territories were formed, the first being Indiana Territory. 
 
On July 4th, 1800, the Territory of Indiana was formed at Vincennes, which was the 
capital.  Indiana Territory originally included all of what is now this state, Michigan and 
Illinois.  Michigan was cut off and became a separate territory in June 1805, and Illinois 
in 1809, which reduced Indiana to its present size.  The name Indiana was derived from 
the Indiana who lived in vast numbers in the region. 
 
William Henry Harrison (pictured to the right) was the 
first Governor of Indiana Territory.  He had previously 
served as secretary of the Northwest Territory.  General 
John Gibson served as territorial secretary. 
 
A land office was opened in Vincennes in 1804, with 
John Badollet as registrar, and Nathaniel Ewing as 
receiver.  In 1809 there were but four counties in Indiana 
Territory; Knox, Harrison, Clark and Dearborn. 
 
During the early days of Indiana Territory the settlers 
were treated terribly by the Indians.  Many whites, including men, women and children 
were massacred, their homes burned and their horses and cattle driven away by the 
savages.  After several attempts to secure peace through treaties with the Indians, General 
Harrison led an army against the savages and defeated them at the Battle of Tippecanoe, 
November 11, 1811, in which the famous Indian known as “The Prophet” was killed. 
During General Harrison’s absence in this Indian campaign, Secretary Gibson acted as 
Governor.  The following year the War of 1812 began with England, and the Indians 
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became active allies of the British.  During this time, Thomas Posey of Tennessee was 
appointed Governor of Indiana Territory.  His duties began in May of 1813. 
 
In February, 1813, the last session of Legislature at Vincennes was held. At that meeting 
the Capital was prorogued to Corydon, Harrison County.  In December of that year, the 
Legislature of the Territory of Indiana met the first time at Corydon.  A Capital building 
was erected at Corydon 1813-1815, which still stands today.  
The last session of the Territorial Legislature was held in 
Corydon in 1815.  At that session, a memorial to Congress, 
praying for statehood, was passed, and in April, 1816, President 
Madison approved the bill, which enabled the people of Indiana 
to form a constitution and state government.  The population of 
Indiana was then 63,897, and the Territory comprised thirteen 
counties.  When the weather was warm, the constitution often 
met under a big elm tree.  This tree became known as the 
“Constitutional Elm”, the stump of which still remains today.  
Jonathan Jennings (pictured) presided over that convention and 
William Hendricks acted as Secretary.  In August, 1816, the first 
state election was held in Indiana, and Jonathan Jennings was 
elected Gov. with Christopher Harrison, Lt. Gov. and William 
Jennings was to represent the new State in the House of 
Representatives of the United States.  In November, 1816, the first General assembly of 
the State of Indiana convened at Corydon. 
 
Vincennes was the first town settled in the state; Corydon, second; New Harmony; third 
and Carlisle, fourth.  Indianapolis came into prominence and in 1821 was selected as the 
Capital of the State.  At that time the population of the state was only 147,112. 
 
In 1817 the people who lived in the area were either, Orange, Perry or Harrison County 
residents and had to travel quite a distance to do business.  On Dec. 31, 1817, a petition 
was presented by Martin H. Tucker to Mr. Pennington at Corydon along with other 
petitions.  The petitions were signed by people praying for the formation of a new county.  
The state was still young at this time and many changes were being constantly made in 
order to form more counties.  Crawford County was formed by taking parts of Orange, 
Perry and a larger portion from Harrison.  The Governor signed the order on Jan. 29, 
1818 and became law on March 1, 1818. Therefore we celebrate the birth of our county 
on March 1. 

 
I don’t know who Crawford Co. is named after for sure, as there 
seems to be some confusion.  My thoughts are that it was named 
after Col. William Crawford (portrait on the left) who served 
with General George Washington and was burned at the stake by 
Indians in Ohio.  There have been several Counties named after 
him.  Some say that our county was named after William 
Crawford who ran for President in 1824 from Georgia.  Since we 
were already a county at that time I don’t see a connection.  I do 



 6 

wish we could find proof of the person who presented the name and who the honor 
should go to.  Most all history about Crawford County gives credit to Col. William 
Crawford. 
 
Since there was a need to correctly identify boundary lines, a Land Ordinance was 
created by Pres. Thomas Jefferson on May 20, 1785.  Ebenezer Buckingham Jr.  U. S. 
Deputy Surveyor, on September 1, 1805 established the initial point in Indiana from 
which land is surveyed.  This was established by a base line and the Second Principal 
Meridian which runs N. to S. through Indiana.  This is how they determined the twp. or 
range description on land records.  This Initial Point is called “Pivot Point”, and is 
located just a few miles north of the Crawford Co. line, just to the left of hwy. 37 in 
Orange County. 
 

Roberta Toby 
Crawford County Historian 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
These photos are of 
James Virgil Trinkle (b. 
Aug 10, 1880, d. June 
12, 1922) and his store 
located in Marengo, IN.  
The Trinkles had lived 
in the area since circa 
1812.  The pictures date 
prior to September 
1921.   
 

The Trinkle family had 
moved by train from 
Indiana to Bussey, Iowa  
before James V. Trinkle 
died. 
 
 
 
Photos and info 
submitted by Bill 
Trinkle, grandson of 
James V. Trinkle. 
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________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

ATTENTION MEMBERS!! 
Membership renewals are coming up in June, 

please renew to keep your newsletter subscription!  
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   From the County Historian's Desk 
 
 

A List of Schools in Crawford County in the early 1900’s. 
DeWitt   Wickliffe  Hardinsburg Bird (2) 

Pedora  Allstott  Jericho (1) West Fork 

Brownstown Bird (1)   Rock Spring Wiseman 

Perkhiser  Burkhard  Hedrick  Sunshine 

Tunnel  Whitlow  Baylor  Fairview 

Rawlings  Liberty  Wyman  Deuchars 

Marengo  Byerly  Limp  Wright 

Crecelius  Lankford  Taswell  West Point 

Sycamore  McWilliams Toy  Oak Grove (2) 

English  Goodman  Oak Grove (1) Wyandotte 

Anderson City Eckerty  Pleasant Hill Leavenworth 

Milltown  Cunningham Smith  Myler 

Pilot Knob Mt. Lebanon Millers  Greenbriar 

Voglesong  Mifflin  Conner  Mansfield 

Rowland  Blunk  Oak Hill  Jericho (2) 

Crossroad  Lankford  Grantsburg Fredonia 

Burnett  Dillman  Leatherberry 

Finch  Roberson  Centerville 

McClain  Archibald  Shafer 

Central  Magnolia  Riddle  (names taken off a 1915 map) 

 
If you have any photos or information on these schools that you would like to share, it 
would be greatly appreciated.  Please contact Roberta Toby, County Historian, at 4308 E. 
Temple Rd.  Marengo, IN 47140 or 812-365-9067.  Thank You.    -RT 
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James H. Madison Coming to  

Crawford County! 
 
The Crawford County Historical & Genealogical Society and the 
Crawford County Indiana Veterans Memorial Association 
presents “America’s World War II Home 
Front.”  The program will be given by 
historian and author James H. Madison 
from Indiana University.  Mr. Madison will 
be giving a lecture and a power point 
presentation.  This free and open to the 
public event will be held at the Hillview 

Christian Church (4180 E State Road 64, Marengo, Indiana 47140) 
on May 18th @ 6pm.  Information of the event can be found at the CCHGS website 
(http://www.cchgs.org) including a Facebook event page 
(https://www.facebook.com/events/1579715098953710/).  We hope to pack the 
church for this event and have people of all ages to attend!  The program will also be 
used to bring more awareness to the Veterans Memorial that is being erected in English, 
Indiana. 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Queries 
 
I am researching the Ross lineage, specifically, I am looking for any information on 
Joseph Ross, the first of the Rosses of my line to enter Indiana, in about 1822-1824. I 
cannot find any information on him before his entry into Indiana.   
Joseph had 4 sons and 2 daughters, one son was William Shelby Ross (1849-1908) 
 I believe: 

1. that he came to Indiana with two brothers, John (1798-1848) and Shelby. 
2. That Joseph’s father was born in Scotland and his mother in Virginia. 
3. that he purchased land in 1831 in Floyd Co. and by 1840 was in Orange Co but returned 

to Whiskey Run Twp, Crawford Co. by abt. 1863, and died in Milltown, Crawford Co. in 
1892.  He is buried in Milltown Cemetery/Harrison Co.. 

4. That he married Sarah (Sallie) Summers in Floyd Co. in 1837. 

I would love to find out who his parents were, where he was born (census says 
Virginia, but where?), any more information on John or Shelby that would lead to 
more on Joseph and the family. 
Please contact me at npdelullo@sbcglobal.net with any leads, or information, you might 
have. 
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Queries continued.... 
 
Seeking information on George Washington (1857-1921) and Martha Isabelle (Taylor) 
Engleman (1860-1896). Martha died in April 1896, a few weeks after their daughter, 
Nellie Mabel Engleman.  Especially wanting obituaries for Martha and Nellie.  Both are 
buried in Milltown Cemetery.  George Washington Engleman later moved to Kansas and 
is interred at Great Bend, Kansas. 
 
Justin Engleman 
j.engleman@sbcglobal.net 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 

  
(Jacob Stice - Cynthia Sturgeon-Stice) 

 
Seeking info re: my gggrandfather, Jacob F. F. W. Stice, b. about 1845 in Marshall Co. 
KY..  Father of Nathan O. Stice.  Came to Crawford Co., married Cynthia Sturgeon, 
about 1878.  "Disappeared sometime after 1883 and before 1890 from a steam boat, 
between Crawford Co. and Paducah, and was presumed drowned."    
Cynthia remarries Thomas Haycox about 1890.   
Seeking details of death or disappearance, possible burial site. 
Information about Stices of Crawford Co., 1800s - 1950s, please contact Gloria Slater, 
cheesyflasouvenir@yahoo.com 
 
Thank you, 
~Gloria  http://gloriaslater.blogspot.com  
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
I'd like to be able to document the relationship between James Wilson Gaither (b. 1784, 
Anne Arundel County, MD; d. 1866, Alton, Indiana), and James Wesley Gaither (b. 1821 
in Harrison County, IN, d. about 1909 in Alton, IN).  Anything else on John Rogers 
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Gaither and his son and grandson, James Wilson and James Wesley.  Anything that 
anyone has would be appreciated.   
 
Jim (jdstubbs@sbcglobal.net) 
 
One final query on page 14. 
 
Have a query?  Email it to billgpiper@hotmail.com or dign4kin@gmail.com 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Minutes from the Previous 3 Meetings: 
 
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING (no regular meeting this month) 
January 13, 2015 
The board met at 2 p.m. at the Archives in English.  Those attending were Bill Piper, presiding, Roberta 
Toby, Rita Eddleman, Sharon Morris, Henry Laswell, and Carol Tomlinson. 
The February Meeting on the 10th was discussed. Feb. is Black History Month so a presentation related to 
that as pertains to Crawford County will be presented by Bill and Roberta.  Valentine’s Day will also be 
observed by having snacks and drinks. 
The March Meeting was discussed because the County’s birthday occurs in that month.  The Board’s 
recommendation was for a short business meeting  at 5 or 5:30 followed by a pitch-in dinner at 6:30 p.m.  
The Commissioners and other County officials would be invited as well as the public.  Roberta as County 
Historian will give a presentation on the history of Crawford County. 
Rita reported on the Proctorville property followed by a discussion of closing in the shelter house. 
Other recommendations were  
To be thinking about ideas for the Bi-Centennial celebration such as a float for the parade. 
To contact Bonita Coots with the Community Foundation to obtain info about applying for a grant and to 
consider making a $100 donation to them on a yearly basis.  Jim Kaiser had made one in honor of Densil 
and Hugh. 
To pick a couple of goals to focus on this year 
For the By-Laws Com. to consider how to handle an organization that joins the Society and voting rights of 
such an entity 
To think about May as the time to invite Dr. James Madison as a guest speaker (Armed Forces Day) 
Bill Piper is working on a history book for our 4th graders.  The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m. 
 
Feb 10, 2015 
The meeting was called to order by our President Don Standiford.  A moment of silence was observed 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Don welcomed the members and our guests then asked 
each of us to introduce ourselves. 
Bill Piper gave a program with Black History Month in mind.  He presented information about the black 
settlement located between Valeene and Paoli near Lick Creek.  The settlement was once referred to as 
Little Africa.  Bill showed a film of the cemetery there and also one of a descendant of one of the 
inhabitants of the settlement.  The original story said the people there were slaves, but this descendent said 
she had documentation stating that the inhabitants were actually free Blacks.  She contacted the state and 
after they checked, found she was right.  A new sign has now been placed at the site.  All of the inhabitants 
had left the area by 1862.  Bill also showed a film about the Underground Railroad in Harrison County.  
There have been many artifacts found there to verify it's existence. 
Don read the minutes from the last meeting held at our Christmas Dinner on Dec 9, 2014 at the English 
Senior Center.  Rita made a motion to accept them and Janice seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  
Sharon gave the financial reports.  The Society's account balance stands at $12,629.69 and the regular 
Proctor House balance is $6,187.54.  Our membership is currently 85 with 3 free memberships and one life 



 12 

time member for a total of 89.  Rita made a motion to accept the reports as read and Janice seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried. 
Don gave the president's report.  He read the minutes from the executive board meeting held on Jan. 13, 
2015 at the archives.  We discussed the Feb. meeting at that time.  Also, the March meeting celebrating our 
county's birthday was discussed.  Carol has reserved the Senior Citizens Center at English for March 10.  
The time is to be 5:00pm.  It was decided to have a pitch in dinner after the meeting with the Society 
providing the meat.  The members will bring side dishes, drinks and desserts.  Bill, Roberta and Jim will 
present the program on our county's history.  It was suggested we invite the county officials and also the 
Superintendent of Schools.  Rita will make the invitations and send them out or hand deliver them with an 
R.S.V.P. date. 
Don asked the By-Laws committee to meet and start working on any changes to be discussed.  He also 
added Sharon and Henry to the committee.  It now consists of Don Standiford, chairman, Bill Piper, 
Roberta Toby, Sharon Morris and Henry Laswell with Jim Kaiser as parliamentarian.  The suggested 
changes will have to be presented for approval by the members of the Society 30 days prior to our annual 
meeting held in June.  The Bicentennial Celebration was discussed.  It was suggested we try to have a float 
in some of the local festival parades.  We'll work on this some more.  We discussed contacting Dr. James 
Madison again.  Carol will contact him to see when he might be available.  We discussed places to have his 
program with Hill View Christian Church as a possibility. 
There was no Vice-President's report. 
Bill read the County Historian's, Veterans and Archives reports as Roberta was out of town. 
Rita gave the Proctor House report.  The balance in the Restoration Fund account is $7,565.89.  Janice is 
still working on labeling the items in the house.  She brought a tote containing most of the pictures from the 
house and gave it to Rita.  Rita will keep it at her house because it needs to be kept under climate control.  
Rita also has the large bible from upstairs at her house.  All other items that have been removed are in the 
storage building at English. 
There was no website or newsletter report. 
Donations and Acquisitions - Bill was contacted again by the lady who wants to sell us the book on 
Wyandotte Caves.  He brought pictures of the book.  It appears to be in good shape.  The price she asked is 
$295.  Bill suggested we buy the book, reprint it and sell it with our other books.  Rita made a motion to do 
this and Henry seconded it.  The motion carried. 
Don mentioned a picture of the Proctor House that was shown at the 4-H Fair and said it might be for sale 
if we would like to purchase it.  He will check further on this. 
Janice said Phil Jones had offered the Society hand-made replicas of the Proctor House and the Old Town 
Church.  For some reason the Society turned them down.  We asked Janice to see if she could get in touch 
with Phil and see if the offer still stands.  We would love to have them. 
The owner of the old Charles and Mareta Taylor house has offered us what was the old milk house that 
belonged to the Taylors.  Rita will contact Bill Breeding to see if it is possible to move it without tearing it 
up.  We would have to decide where to put it at the Proctor House.  It can not be put on the part of the 
property on the National Registry.  Mr. Breeding will also hook up the water as soon as weather permits. 
Fundraising - It was suggested we take our books, ornaments and t-shirts to the March meeting.  We have a 
problem with the Crawford County Bicentennial t-shirts.  When they are washed, the printing comes off.  
Bill will contact Cox T-shirts to see what can be done about this.  We may have to refund the money we 
have acquired from those already sold. 
New business - Evelyn made a motion to give Bill Piper $100 annually for his work on the website and 
newsletter.  Rita seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  This would be done at our annual meeting.  
Henry suggested we set some goals for this year.  Pick projects that we might be able to do on our own.  
Also, he would like to get the sign up listing the Proctor House on the National Registry.  He and Roberta 
will check on this.  These things will be discussed further at our next Proctor House board meeting.  Janice 
would like us to see if we can put something in the paper telling of some of the things in our county.  Or if 
this isn't possible, maybe we can at least tell about some of our meetings or programs.  Don or Carol will 
have to check with Chris Adams about this. 
Maries asked if she could schedule a date to have Betty - the Native American lady - come and tell some of 
her stories and sing some of her songs for us.  Marie would like to try to get her for April.  This was 
approved. 
Our next meeting will be March 10, 2015 at 5:00pm at the Senior Citizens Center in English. 
Marie made a motion to adjourn and Sharon seconded it.  Meeting adjourned. 
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Those present - Rita Eddleman, Ruth Atkins, Rebekah Atkins, Sharon Morris, Bill Piper, Robin Piper, 
Casey Blair, Clayton Blair, Mike Witt, Amber Busick, Jim Kaiser, Evelyn Jackson, Janice Eastridge, Marie 
Greathouse, Don Standiford and Henry Laswell. 
Minutes by Rita Eddleman. 
 
 
FOUNDER’S DAY CELEBRATION 
MARCH 10, 2015 
The CCHGS met on Tuesday, March 10, 2015, at the English Senior Citizens building to celebrate the 
establishment or “birthday” of Crawford County.  It was established on March 1, 1818, thus marking the 
197th year. 
The program was presented by four speakers: 
 Roberta Toby  -  County Historian 
 Jim Kaiser  -  Past President of CCHGS 
 Dan Crecelius  -  County Commissioner and Vice-President of the Crawford County Veterans 
Association 
 Sharon Wilson  -  The Welcome Office of Tourism 
Dan provided an update on the construction of the new Memorial that will honor all of our veterans.  He 
thanked many people for helping to make this Memorial a reality.  He noted that the Veterans Memorial 
Association and the High School have formed a partnership as the students will be laying the bricks under 
the guidance and supervision of the Industrial Arts teacher, most likely this fall. 
Jim presented information on the history of our county’s agricultural organizations and his family’s 
involvement and participation from his early childhood days.  He was a member of the 4-H club in 1939.  
He mentioned the 4-H council with its by-laws, 4-H clubs, and the 4-H County Fair which used to be held 
at the Marengo Fairgrounds, the old English Community building, and the old English Reunion grounds.  It 
is now held at the 4-H building on State Highway 66. He also gave information on the County Farm 
Bureau, the Homemakers Clubs, the Soil and Water Conservation program, Service Foresters, Future 
Farmers of America, and many others. 
Jim continued with a history of our CCHGS.  It was first formed in 1921 with H.H. Pleasant as the first 
president.  It wasn’t always active but became active again in 1974 with Michael Esarey as President and 
Jack Stephenson the historian.  Jim provided us with hand-outs covering the histories of both the 
agricultural organizations and the CCHGS. 
          Roberta provided us with a wealth of information on the history of our state and county.  We were 
part of the Indiana territory established in 1800 with Indiana admitted into the union on December 11, 
1816, by a congressional resolution signed by President James Madison.   Knox was the first county. Two 
years later Crawford County was established on March 1, 1818, from parts of Harrison, Orange, and Perry 
counties.  The county has had six court houses  -  the first at Mt. Sterling, followed by Fredonia and 
Leavenworth.  The three latest have been in English.  She had an informative hand-out for families. 
Sharon presented information on Indiana’s Bi-Centennial Celebration next year which includes a torch 
relay through all 92 counties.  It begins in Corydon at the site of the first State Capitol and then comes to 
our county, probably being handed over at Wyandotte Cave and then comes down Highway 62 into 
Leavenworth.  We will be able to nominate candidates to carry the torch and will be deciding how it will be 
carried. 
 It will go to Leavenworth, Marengo, English, and Eckerty before proceeding into Perry County.  It 
begins in September, 2016 and will travel 74 miles per day.  It will end in Indianapolis with a big ceremony 
at the State Capitol where it will reside permanently.  This is very exciting.  Sharon also had hand-outs 
containing all information about the relay. 
Following the presentations, refreshments were served including a huge birthday cake.  About 47 people 
attended including county leaders, the new school superintendent, and our new county agent from the 
Purdue Extension office. 
The next meeting of the Historical Society will be Tuesday, April 14 at 6:30 p.m.   at the County Archives 
Building. 
Dr. James Madison, noted historian and author, will be speaking on WWII May 18th at Hillview Christian 
Church at 6 p.m.  The Veterans Memorial Association and CCHGS are co-sponsors. 
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Queries continued.... 
 Searching for information about the 
families of George Murray or his son 
Levi Murray. George Murray remains a 
solid brick wall for our family and we'd 
love to determine more about him so we 
can trace this tree further. 
 George Murray b. abt 1791 in PA, m. 
Mary Ann Seltenright (aka Seltenreich) 
7 June 1814 in Tuscarawas County, OH, 
d. after 1860 in Crawford County, IN.  
This couple and other family members 
moved from Tuscarawas County OH to 
Crawford County IN in 1858. 
George and Mary Ann's children: Levi 
(b. 1823 Tuscarawas County, OH, died 
1860 Patoka Township, Crawford 
County IN. Levi m. Mary Elizabeth 
Kerstetter who died in Crawford County 
IN 1919), Rebecca, John S., David, 
Elizabeth, Jacob, William N., Charles, 
Margaret and Mary A. 
Any help much appreciated!  I'd be 
happy to share what I have to anyone 
interested. Amy Murray - 
biblioamy@gmail.com. 

 
_________________________________ 

 
Membership Dues 

 
Dues for the Crawford County 
Genealogical and Historical Society are 
$15 per year.  The fee is due each June 
as the new year starts in July.  A renewal 
form is available on the website, 
www.cchgs.org.  Send your check to: 
Sharon Morris 
CCHGS Treasurer 
P.O. Box 162 
Leavenworth, IN 47137 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Meetings 
 

The Crawford County Historical and 
Genealogical Society meets on the 2nd 
Tuesday of each month at the Crawford 
County Annex building @ 6:30pm.  You 
may call 812-821-4124 or 812-365-9067 
to confirm.   
_________________________________ 
 

Website: 
www.cchgs.org 

_________________________________ 
 

Social Media: 
 
Search for "Crawford County Historical 

and Genealogical Society" on 
FACEBOOK! 

 

 
 

_________________________________ 
 

Books for sale 
 

Our book list has been REVISED!!  
Some out of print titles have now 
returned and we are also offering 
DIGITAL versions of most of our books.  
The digital versions will be sold on  
CD-R in PDF format.  Check our 
website, http://www.cchgs.org for more 
information! 
 
 The Crawford Countian is the official 
newsletter of the CCHGS.  Permission is 
needed for any re-productions. 
 




